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From: C Speight <speight@sc.rr.com>

Sent: Wednesday, February 4, 2015 9:05 PM

To: Haley, Nikki

Cc: speight@sc.rr.com

Subject: Request for meeting: S-275

Importance: High

Governor, 

 

I would appreciate the opportunity to discuss with you legislation proposed by Sen. Tom Davis.  I believe it 

essential for you to understand the ramifications of the libertarian-derived Bill S-275: South Carolina Fourth 

Amendment Protection Act (link below). 

 

Ill conceived legislation of this type is not only detrimental to national security, support to US military 

operations and South Carolina National Guard deployments, but it damages a state's image and can influence 

defense and other funding in-state. 

 

You may recall that I am a retired intelligence executive now living in Lexington.  I can offer you insight on the 

underlying issues and provide access to intelligence community individuals that will come to South Carolina 

and give you and legislators briefings with details.  

 

Thank you. 

Charlie Speight 

399.8031 

443.848.1485 (C)  

 

http://www.scstatehouse.gov/sess121_2015-2016/bills/275.htm 


